## CENTRAL BULLETIN

Lyon Avenue site, Roy Clements Treeway, Mount Albert

We're building the Central Interceptor, a super-sized wastewater tunnel to reduce overflows, creating a better environment for you to enjoy.

## Site update

Work at Lyon Avenue is progressing well and we've recently achieved several key milestones. We've now completed MH01, our control chamber, which will regulate the amount of wastewater entering the Central Interceptor tunnel during both dry and wet weather

The shaft has been fully lined and all 22 of the 25-tonne cascade shelves have now been successfully installed. We're now in the process of connecting it to the tunnel, some 47 metres below ground. A big thank you to our neighbours for your patience and understanding during the night-time deliveries.

## **Upcoming works**

Our team is also progressing with the work within the large culvert to reduce the wet weather overflows of the Edendale branch sewer into the Meola stream.

Once completed, the electrical systems will be installed to operate the two hydraulic gates within the chamber: these gates are designed to manage wastewater flows

We are also starting to think about reinstatement, when the team will begin to remove our construction platforms and reinstate sections of the site ready for the 2026 planting season.

In addition to construction, we've also started an exciting collaboration with Mount Albert Grammar School art students. Together, we're working on a mural that will be installed along the top of the newly built retaining wall. This is an innovate and creative way to reflect the local community's spirit and bring colour to the project area.



The site from above in April this year

## **Any questions?**

For up to date information please see our website:

www.centralinterceptor.co.nz

You can also email us at: ciproject@ga-jv.com

Or phone: 0800 GAJV 02 (0800425802)

Follow us: O @gajv nz

in @GAJV



Take the online survey at: www.watercare.co.nz/ aucklandprojects or scan the QR code







